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Once upon a 
me 

In the enchan
ng halls of Dauntsey's School, 

a tale as old as 
me is set to unfold. 

 

Devizes Musical Theatre invites you to be our guest for a 

spellbinding performance of Beauty and the Beast. 

Join Belle, the Beast, and a host of unforge!able 

characters as they bring this classic story to life. 
 

��������	
��  Wednesday 2nd April – Saturday 5th April 2025 


��  Memorial Hall, Dauntsey's School, West Lavington, SN10 4HE 

Secure your seats today 

����� Available now at www.devizesmusicaltheatre.co.uk or Devizes Books. 

 

Experience a magical journey where love conquers all. 

Let the 
meless enchantment of Beauty and the Beast  

sweep you off your feet. 

 



 



  
Market Lavington & Easterton Church and Community News 

  

St Mary’s & St. Barnabas Church (Anglican) 

Rector: Vacant                

Address: The Rectory, 25 White Street, West Lavington, SN10 4LW 

(01380) 816963 

Benefice Office as above                 churchlavington@gmail.com  

The office is now open twice a week, 

Mondays and Wednesdays, from 9.00am to 1.00pm. 

Church Wardens 

Market Lavington              Easterton 

                                   Sue Allen 813603 

 More information can be found on our website www.lavingtonchurch.org  

Trinity United Church (Methodist/URC) 

Minister: Rev. Gary Gotham, 69 Queens Road, Devizes, SN10 5HR   

Tel: 01380 724264 / gary.gotham@gmail.com 

Church Secretary: Les Charlton 

c/o St. Arbucks Cafe,  Church St., Market Lavington, SN10 4DT 

Tel: 07962 422 624  secretarytrinitychurchml@gmail.com 

  

Market Lavington Parish Council 

Chair              Mrs Chloe Stevens 07917 098001 

Clerk to the Council                Mrs Carol Hackett 01225 760372 

23 Orchard Close West Ashton BA14 6AU 

clerk@marketlavingtonparishcouncil.gov.uk 

https://www.marketlavingtonparishcouncil.gov.uk/ 

  

Easterton Parish Council 

Chair:     R. Brooks 

Clerk to the Council   Sarah-Jane Bullock 

clerk@eastertonpc.org.uk 

https://www.eastertonpc.org.uk/ 

 This magazine 

Edited by  Colin Osborn 01380 812450 colinosborn@compuserve.com 

Treasurer, Fran Armstrong churchandcommunitynews@gmail.com 

Printed by Jamprint Design & Printing   



  
Now who doesn’t like a good wedding? 

 

It’s really quite something when your son phones you up and says, “Mum, 

will you marry us?” 

It’s probably every vicar’s dream:  To marry their child with a wonderful 

partner and invite God into their marriage. A marriage that we would be 

praying would reflect His love, His generosity and His Joy. And, aEer all, if 

God is love then who else to ask to be part of their loving rela
onship! 

This wedding was to be slightly different though.  My son’s fiancée is Greek 

and the daughter of a Greek Orthodox priest.  So not only was I able to 

marry my son, her father was able to do a blessing of wedding crowns – a 

Greek orthodox tradi
on - and say some Greek prayers. 

It was also different because the couple wanted the dog they love 

passionately, Olive, to be part of the ceremony.  So, she was bought a new 

aJachment to her collar that had a neat liJle pocket to hold the rings.  The 

plan was that she would run down the nave at the appropriate 
me and 

deliver them to the Best Man who would then take them out and give them 

to me.  High excitement – and it worked. 

And then there is the beauty of the service that is highlighted by wonderful 

organ playing, delighKul choir singing and bells joyfully ringing.  All 

enhancing the special day that two people, who love each other, become 

legally married.  

Every service is so unique to each couple. It is such a privilege to help them 

find material that reflects their own characters, hopes and dreams.  And, 

wonderful to hear the different poems, pop songs, love songs, choral 

music, readings and bible reading that they have chosen.  And I get to put 

my own stamp on it to by choosing blessings that I think are especially 

appropriate.  Blessings and messages that tell them to be silly at 
mes, be 

aJen
ve to each other, and urge them not to work so hard that they forget 

to play together. Blessings that remind them that God will be with them 

throughout their married lives - being there for them to turn to in the 

tough 
mes as well as in the most joyful 
mes. 

So, if you are thinking of invi
ng God into your marriage please do contact 

the church office – we’d love to book you in! 

Rev’d Caroline Spindlow 

Associate Priest 



  

Ebenezer Bap'st Church   

Talking about Genera'on Z  

The Times has published an in-depth survey of the aOtudes and opinions of 

‘Genera
on Z’. That’s people born between 1997 and 2013. From what I can work 

out, I’m ‘Genera
on X’. But unlike the song by The Who, we’re not talking about my 

genera
on. The survey produced some troubling results. Apparently, 48% of Gen 

Zers think that Britain is a racist society. Only 11% would fight for King and country. 

There is a lack of trust in our ins
tu
ons such as the police and NHS. 

The reasons why only 41% of twentysomethings are proud to be Bri
sh are 

discussed in the paper. Kemi Badenoch blames leEy teachers for promo
ng a 

nega
ve view of our history and achievements. Columnist Hugo RiWind iden
fies 

difficult economic circumstances as the key problem, “Give them beJer lives, today 

and in the future, and their pride will follow.” 

Interes
ngly, the younger genera
on seems to be more aJuned to the spiritual 

side of life. According to The Times, “62 percent of 18 to 24-year-olds iden
fied as 

either ‘very’ or ‘fairly’ spiritual.” Only 13% professed to be atheists, opposed to 

25% of Gen Xers, who were born between 1965 and 1980. The New Atheist 

movement associated with Richard Dawkins is evidently petering out. One of their 

key advocates, Ayaan Hirsi Ali recently renounced her unbelief and now calls 

herself a Chris
an. 

It seems that the secular vision of a world in which we can find meaning and 

sa
sfac
on without God is failing on its own terms. Covid-19 lockdowns stalled 

economic growth. Rising house prices mean it’s hard for young people to get on 

the property ladder. Social media has messed with their heads, as avid users 

compare their humdrum lives with the glamorous world of TikTok influencers. As 

one Gen Zeder quoted in The Times reflects, “I think once they hit that place of, ‘I 

have tried and I am s
ll not good enough,’ that’s when people are turning to 

Chris
anity.” 

In his great work, Confessions, Augus
ne of Hippo (354-430 AD) charts his journey 

towards God. As a young man he tried all that the world had to offer to sa
sfy the 

deepest longings of his soul, but to no avail. He later confessed, “You have made us 

for yourself, O Lord, and our heart is restless un
l it rests in you.” But how may our 

wayward hearts find rest in God? It’s certainly not a maJer of being good enough. 

God deals with us on the basis of grace. He sent his Son, the Lord Jesus to die on 

the cross so that we may be forgiven by faith in him. Jesus now says to all 

genera
ons of people, “Come to me, all who labour and are heavy laden, and I will 

give you rest.” 

Guy Davies www.pbc-ebc.org.uk  

You are welcome to join us for our Sunday services at 4.30pm. On the 4th Sunday 

of the month we have ‘Time for Tea +’, a tradi
onal Sunday tea, followed by a short 

service.                                                          



 

 

Benefice 200 Club February Draw 

The winner of the February draw was Pauline Jenkinson. 

 

Thank you to everyone who bought a 
cket or paid online again this year. 

Although you may not hold a paper 
cket, anyone who paid their £12 

electronically has been allocated a number and therefore entered the 

draw.                                                                                            

bonnie_maJers@hotmail.co.uk  

The World Day of Prayer Service  

to be held at St  Barnabas on Friday March 7th  

at 2.00pm 

to be followed by refreshments. 

All are very welcome. 



 

  

 
TRINITY 

CHURCH 

MARCH 

We meet in the Community Hall, 

Market Lavington every Sunday 

morning at 10.30am unless stated 

otherwise. 

We welcome all visitors to our 

informal style of worship in the 

United Reformed Church/Methodist 

tradi
on. 

All services are accompanied  by 

refreshments. 

Church Minister : Revd.Gary Gotham: 69, Queens Road, Devizes,Wilts. 

Tei: 01380 724264 email: gary.gotham@gmail.com 

Trinity Church Secretary: Les Charlton   Mobile: 079 624 22 624   email: 

secretarytrinitychurchml@gmail.com 

Postal address: Trinity Church Secretary, ℅ St. Arbucks Cafe,1 Church 

Street, Market Lavington, Wilts SN10 4DT 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

St. ARBUCKS  
COMMUNITY CAFE 

We are here to serve the 

community. Come in on your 

own, or with friends. 

Delicious cakes, a range of 

teas, lovely coffee, 

milkshakes, ice creams, 

snacks and lots more. 

Eat in or takeaway. 

 

Opening hours 
Monday       10.00 am - 2.00 pm 
Tuesday      10.00 am - 2.00 pm 
Wednesday 10.00 am - 2.00 pm 
Thursday     10.00 am - 2.00 pm 
Friday          10.00 am - 2.00 pm 
Saturday      10.00 am - 1.00 pm 
 

Where to find us:-  
1 Church Street, 

Market Lavington,SN10 4DT  
Tel: 01380 816145 

hJps://saintarbucks.org.uk/welcome/ 

 



 

  

Thousands of Rare, Used and Antique 

books for sale 

www.mgoddingltd.co.uk 

markg@mgodding.com   
House clearances, 

Books bought in volume 

01380 829730 

  

T.M.DICKINSON

PAINTING AND 

DECORATING

External  and  Internal

Local and Independent

Free estimates

Fully insured

Quality finish

01380 293110

07542606191
tmdickinson77@gmail.com

 



 



   

Repairs to all makes and models 

And MOT preparations 

Family run business 

Mark, Leyan, Joanna and Harry 

Established in 1984 

Phone: 01380 813663 

56 High Street, Easterton 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 



 
  

NORTH WILTS 

 OVEN CLEANING 
  

Local – Professional –  

Affordable 

 Let me do the dirty work 

 I promise a thorough clean of  

ovens, hobs, ranges, Agas,  

microwaves, or BBQ, using  

eco friendly and 

Non-caustic materials. 

 Call Dave now on 

07706 084107 or  07703 667036 

e-mail:  

northwiltsovencleaing5@gmail.com 

 

DELICIOUS  

HOME COOKED  

FROZEN MEALS 

AT SENSIBLE PRICES 

(Prices start from £1.00) 

01380 812284  

mobile: 07584 090170  

Email: acgrew@gmail.com 

 

 

Stert Country House Collec'bles & Car Boot Sale 
 

Manor Farm, Stert, Devizes, SN10 3JD (off A342) 

Saturday 10th May 2025 

Sellers – from 6:30                     Buyers - from 7:30 (£10) or 8:30 (£5) 

Pitches limited – so book early - £25 (£40 if booked aAer 2nd May) 

 

Valua'ons by Special Guest: Marc Allum 

Food and drink available  Loos provided 

07977 039224    www.devizescruk.org 

supported by  

 
 



 

 

"Your Church, your voice 
  

Every six years, each church has to draw up a new electoral roll - a register of 

people who are able to elect other people in the parish and have a say in decisions 

about the local church. Being on the electoral roll allows people a voice in decisions 

about the Church in your community. It isn’t only for people who worship there, 

but gives everyone who cares about their local church the opportunity to have a 

say in its future. 

 

For example, you might be a member of a Friends group that supports and cares for 

the Church building, or part of a group looking aEer the churchyard, or maybe one 

of your family aJends the church school. Signing up to the church’s electoral roll is 

simply a sign you care about the Church’s future in your community. 

 

You can join the roll if you are resident in the parish, aged over 16, bap
sed, and 

consider yourself broadly part of the Church of England, or another church in 

communion with it. 

 

Most electoral rolls are being drawn up in March and April before the annual 

church mee
ng. 

 



 

 
   

 



SHEPPARD DECORATORS 
WE CONSIDER PROJECTS OF ALL SIZES 

EXTERIOR AND INTERIOR. 
  
  
  

CALL DARREN FOR A FRIENDLY 

QUOTE. 
01380 725652       07876433655 

WWW.SHEPPARD-DECORATORS.CO.UK 

 

 

 

www.so-chimney-sweeping.co.uk 

    Camera Survey  

    Birds’ Nests Removed              

    Fully Insured 

    ICS Registered 

    Friendly Local Service 

    Cowls Fitted 

S. O. Chimney Sweeping 
  Call Sean on 07881 206536 

seanoades@hotmail.com 

  

 
TONY PARSONS 

DOMESTIC 

APPLIANCE 

ENGINEER 

Service and 

Repair   

07970 

117023 
 

 

 



 



  

 

LINK  

GOOD NEIGHBOUR SCHEME   

ANYONE NEEDING A LIFT TO 

SURGERY, HOSPITAL, 

SHOPPING OR JUST A 

HELPING HAND 

Please contact the Link 

Coordinator:   Tel: 01380 

812755 

URGENT CALL FOR 

VOLUNTEER 

DRIVERS/HELPERS YOU ARE 

NEEDED  

Please if you have 
me and 

can volunteer contact: 

www.communityfirst.org.uk/tran

sport/link/ 

Swap and Shop at Erlestoke 
 

Between 1pm and 4pm on Saturday the 1st of March, 

 Erlestoke Swap and Shop takes place at St Saviour's Church in the village. 

Entry is £5 per person, or £8 to include a glass of fizz.  

 

Take along clothing, which must be in good condi
on,  

that you'd like to swap. Get a token for each item you take and use it to 

swap.  

Swap and Shop for men's, women's, or children's clothing, though children's 

clothing can only be swapped for other children's clothes.  

You can purchase extra clothing for just £1 per garment, and cash and card 

payments will be available on the day.  

 

Tea and coffee will also be on sale 

 

Let's make fashion fun, sustainable, and community driven 



 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

DAVY LOGS 
 

£130:00 A LOAD                       . 

£135:00 STACKED                          . 

SEASONED HARD WOOD                   . 

TEL 01380 813699                   . 

 

Eigh'es 

Party in 

Seend 
 

From 7.30 un
l 

11 o'clock on 

Saturday the 1st 

of March at  

The Seend 

Community 

Centre  

Rusty Lane.  

 

There'll also be 

a bar and a 

raffle on the 

night, with all 

the proceeds 

going to the 

Mind Tree Cafe 

to help with 

fundraising.  

 

The 
ckets are 

£10 each and 

are available by 

emailing 

clark_658@hot

mail.com. 
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News from Dauntsey Academy Primary School 

Dauntsey Dance Show 

A huge congratula
ons to our DAPS dance team that took part in the Dauntsey Dance 

Show at the end of term. They danced to a medley of ABBA music including Mamma Mia, 

Dancing Queen and Waterloo. More than 20 of our dancers performed on stage in front 

of a huge crowd who were clapping along. It was a big stage and they filled it with not 

only their brilliant rou
ne but also their huge smiles! They performed alongside 13 local 

schools from the surrounding area. Their performance was wonderful and I know they 

did themselves, their parents and our school proud. Well done to you all, it was fantas
c 

to watch. 

DAPS day at Devizes Town Football Club  

During February, DAPS were invited to Devizes Town Football Club as special guests! The 

children were invited to be team mascots and escorted the team onto the pitch at the 

start of the match, before enjoying a half-
me feast! AEer the match, the children 

announced the Man of the Match and they got to run the post-match interview of the 

Team Manager too. Such an amazing day for all the children involved and warm thanks to 

all at Devizes Town FC for making our children feel so welcome and special. 

The Secret Garden produc'on 

This month we will be invi
ng the M&M theatre group back to school for a magical 

produc
on of The Secret Garden. Live theatre is a wonderful experience for our children 

and they thoroughly enjoy it when the travelling theatre group visit. 

They have joined us in school for several years now and it is always a highlight of our 

Spring Calendar so we are looking forward to enjoying this year’s performance. 

Book week 

As we welcome the children back into school aEer their half term break, and hopefully 

welcome Spring too, we also launch straight into book week, one of my favourite weeks 

of the school calendar. The children will be dressing up as a character from their favourite 

book as well as bringing that book in to read with their class. We have a book swap box 

outside each classroom so the children can swap a books and we have a visi
ng book fair 

where the children can browse lots of authors they might not have discovered yet. We 

also have a bed
me story evening where the children come into school in their PJ’s and 

onesies with their teddies for a bed
me story with their teachers. A perfect way to 

celebrate our love of reading here at DAPS! 

Visit DAPS 

As we approach the 
me of year where primary school places are offered to the liJle 

ones star
ng school in September, we are keen to invite anyone new to the Lavington 

area or who have put DAPS down as either a first or second primary school choice to 

come and visit us. I am so proud of what our children achieve at DAPS and I would love to 

show you around our wonderful school and grounds. Please just give us a call on 01380 

813373 and we would be delighted to show you around at a 
me convenient to you. 

 

Philippa Winbolt, Headteacher. 



 

 

Market 

Lavington 

Library 

In the 

Old School 
Opening Days 

and Times 

 

Wednesday  

2 to 5pm,  

 

Friday  

10am to 5pm  

 

Saturday  

10 to 12noon 

 

SAVE THE DATE 

Tuesday Club 

Table Top Sale 

with Raffle 

and 

Refreshments 

on 

Saturday 3 

May from  

1000 to 

1130hrs  

Market 

Lavington 

Community 

Hall. 



  

With ten years’ experience as a one-to-one tutor in a school learning 

support department, I offer support in the following subjects: 

 maths and science up to ks3 

 maths, physics and chemistry GCSE. 

Contact Angela Parkes BSc SpLD 

angelaparkes33@outlook.com 

 

The Old School, Market Lavington. 



 

 

 

Informa
on for candidates               Key elec
on dates 

Publica
on of the No
ce of Elec
on       11 March 2025 

Nomina
ons open (nomina
ons can be delivered  to 

County Hall between the hours of 10am and 4pm on 

working days)                               12 March 2025 - 10am 

Nomina
ons close                   2 April 2025 - 4pm 

Deadline to register to vote  11 April 2025     

 

Nomina
on form for elec
on to a Parish Council 

 

hJps://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/sites/default/

files/2025-01/Nomina
on%20pack%20PARISH.docx 

 

Whether  you think 

that your Parish 

Councillors are the 

best thing since 

sliced bread but need 

more help, or you 

think that they are 

self-serving people 

out of touch with the 

parish and should be 

replaced,  

or more likely you 

haven’t thought 

about your 

councillors. 

This is your chance to 

stand for elec
on. 

 

7 for Easterton,  

12 for Market 

Lavington 

 

If there are not 

enough candidates to 

have a full council 

there will be no 

elec
on and all 

candidates will be 

deemed to be 

elected.  

At the first mee
ng 

the councillors will 

choose a 

Chairperson, then 

consider people to 

co-opt to join them. 

Your Parish Council Needs You! – March 5th 

The Wiltshire Associa
on of Local Councils has organised 

this special online event for anyone interested in standing 

for their local Town or Parish Council in the May 2025 

elec
ons. 

If you are interested in finding out more about the role of 

the Councillor, the way a Parish Council mee
ng works, 

which services a Parish Council can influence and how the 

Parish Precept is raised and spent, then this is the session 

for you! 

This event is for anyone interested in standing for elec
on 

in May. To receive the joining instruc
ons, please email, 

Ian Nockolds the Local County Advisor at 

inockolds@communityfirst.org.uk. 



 

 



  

 

FAMILY/BUSINESS HISTORY? 
 

As a mul
ply-published author I’ll recount your history  

with panache and spirit. 

Reasonable rates. 

Contact Len Markham in Easterton. 01380 818577  

or at  lenmarkham@hotmail.com 

If you love the arts and would like to meet a group of like-minded people 

then we’d love to meet you. We are a very friendly group who meet ten 

times a year on the first Wednesday of the month in the Assembly Hall 

Melksham. You can join us free for your first lecture or come as a guest for 

only £8.00. 

Our next lecture on Wednesday 5 March features the life and work of 

Edouard Manet. Now regarded as one of the greatest painters of the 19th 

Century his works shocked and appalled the public at the time. Often viewed 

as the father of impressionism, Manet never exhibited with them.  

This lecture will help us to better understand  

his importance as a bridge to the modern world. 

 

For details of the full lecture  

programme go to:  

www.tasnorthwilts.org.uk 
 

 

 



  

 

We have had a very busy Term 3 with lots of fun learning.  We began the 

term with the Big Garden Birdwatch 2025, the children were very crea
ve 

designing and making their own bird feeders using their fine motor skills, 

squelching lard and birdseeds together and placing them on a variety of 

objects to make bird feeders.  They then used our junk modelling to make 

binoculars, and we sat pa
ently inside the entrance hall, observing which 

birds came to our bird feeders.  The children saw a variety of birds and even 

2 squirrels. 

We then moved our topic onto wildlife and woodland animals.  The 

children inves
gated different footprints, matching them to the small world 

animals and going out onto the school field to see if we could find animal 

prints in the mud.  Using playdough and the twigs that they collected, the 

children created their own hedgehogs.  We also spoke about which animals 

we thought were nocturnal and why. 

 

We had lots of fun celebra
ng the Chinese New Year of the Snake.  We 

were visited by Miss Julie’s husband with their pet corn snake.  The children 

asked lots of fantas
c ques
ons and went on to use their scissor skills to 

cut out and make their own snakes.  We had the opportunity to try some 

tradi
onal Chinese foods including a favourite – fortune cookies.  The 

children also made their own fortune cookies with their own fortunes 

inside. 

 

We finished our term with a tea party on Valen
nes Day when we invited 

our grandparents to join us in the aEernoon for sandwiches and cakes.  The 

children loved having their families visit them in the seOng and this was a 

wonderful finish to such a busy term.  We are looking forward to the start 

of Spring in Term 4. 

 

We currently have spaces for 2-year-olds and 3-4 year olds. If you have any 

queries, please either call us on 01380 812551 or send an email to 

lavingtonpreschool@gmail.com or 

managerlavingtonpreschool@gmail.com. 

 

Julie Langlands 

Manager 

 



 

 



  

 

Easterton 

  

Tickets are now available for White Horse Opera's  main produc'on to be 

performed in the Wharf Theatre Devizes at 7.30pm on 11th, 12th and 

14th March and at 2pm on Sat 15th March 

La Belle Helene is a comic opera by Jacques Offenbach, the piece parodies 

the story of Helen of Troy's elopement with Paris, which set off the Trojan 

War. 

Having been promised the most beau
ful woman in the world by Venus, 

Paris arrives in disguise as a shepherd boy with the aim of cashing in that 

promise. 

Helene currently married to Menelaus wards off his advances.  However, 

when Paris comes to her while she is sleeping she believes it all to be in 

her dreams so it must therefore "be all fine" 

Do come and see the fire works that ensue when Menelaus comes home 

early and discovers the lovers! 

Fully staged, sung in English with orchestra 

Hilariously funny with beau
ful music 

Tickets from Devizes Books and 

hwww.'cketsource.co.uk/whitehorseopera 



  Wiltshire Council   

Temporary Closure of:  

B3098 (Part), Market Lavington and Easterton (Ref: TTRO 10140) 

 

No
ce is hereby given that the Wiltshire Council has made an Order to 

close temporarily to all traffic:  

The B3098 (Part), Market Lavington and Easterton; from its junc
on with 

Grove Road to its junc
on with EastcoJ Common. 

To enable Wiltshire Council to carry out drainage CCTV inves
ga
on 

survey and associated works. 

 

Alterna
ve route: via B3098 (unaffected length) – A342 – A360 – B3098 

(unaffected length) and vice versa. 

The closure and diversion route will be clearly indicated by traffic signs.  

 

This Order will come into opera
on on 10 March 2025 and the closure 

will be required between the hours of 19:00 and 23:59 un
l 21 March 

2025. It is an
cipated that the works will take the stated dura
on to 

complete depending upon weather condi
ons. Access will be maintained 

for residents and businesses where possible, although delays are likely 

due to the nature of the works. 

 

Jigsaw Puzzle Swap at The Wharf 

Are you into jigsaw puzzles? There's a Jigsaw 

Puzzle Swap, on Friday the 7th of March, from 

10am to 12 noon, at The Kennet and Avon 

Canal Museum at The Wharf. If you've finished 

that one, and now need a new challenge, this 

is the place to go.  

 



 

£22.50   

per hour 



  
A Message from Cllr Dominic Muns  

Wiltshire Councillor for The Lavingtons 
It has been almost four years since I was elected to serve as your local councillor. Now 

that all the nonsense about mayors and combined authori
es has been put to bed (for 

now at least!), Wiltshire will go to the polls on Thursday 1st May. This will be your chance 

to have your say as to who you want to represent you for the next four years. I am even 

more passionate about figh
ng for The Lavingtons than I was in 2021 and so I have 

decided that I will stand for elec
on again. 

In the next few weeks we will enter the pre-elec
on period where everyone, from the 

Council to news outlets, must ensure that communica
ons are non-poli
cal. This then is 

the last opportunity for me to talk about some of the things we have achieved together 

as a community of residents with shared experiences, frustra
ons and objec
ves.  

In my role as Vice-Chairman of the Devizes Area Board, I have awarded grants of more 

than £50,000 for local community projects across The Lavingtons. This investment has 

supported West Lavington Youth Club, Worton & Cheverell Football Club, Broadwell Play 

Area, Market Lavington and West Lavington Halls, and youth outreach work across the 

area. 

You will know from my periodic updates here and on social media that I have delivered 

on my 2021 elec
on promise to you concerning Black Dog Crossroads. My persistence 

resulted in the closure of the dangerous spur road and the addi
on of extra warning 

signs. The big win, of course, is the installa
on of traffic lights, which will begin in the 

next few months. My work with Black Dog is not done though! Next in my sights is a 

reduc
on in the speed limit on the A360 to 40mph through the junc
on; I believe I can 

deliver this for you in the next two years. 

I’ve worked hard with the parish councils and Community Speed Watch groups to 

challenge the Chief Constable to increase police presence across The Lavingtons to 

combat speeding in our villages and we have seen increased patrols as a result. Road 

safety is incredibly important to me and I con
nue to champion improvements, including 

Market Lavington, West Lavington and Great Cheverell High Streets, Kings Road in 

Easterton and Spin Hill and Parsonage Lane. 

I want to keep suppor
ng you for another four years, not only with road safety and 

community projects, but also in Planning. I have spoken at numerous Planning 

commiJees to win refusals for conten
ous developments that threatened our 

communi
es. I remain on-hand to assist our parish councils (and you as a resident) with 

any Planning related issues we face. 

The villages that make up The Lavingtons are very special and we have achieved so much 

in the last four years. I have plans for further improvements, in par
cular the surface of 

the B3098 through Market Lavington and Easterton, the crossing on Lavington Lane, HGV 

traffic through Great Cheverell and the strengthening of our Neighbourhod Plans. 

 

You may contact me about this or any other ma!er by email to 

dominic.muns@wiltshire.gov.uk or by phone on 07585 394 178. 



 

 

  

 

 

Our lecture on March 19th in the Town Hall, Devizes, is:  ” 

China’s First Emperor and his Terraco!a Legacy”. 

Please be in your seats for 10:45 am.  

Lecture starts at 11 am through to 12 noon.  

Coffee is available beforehand. 

David Rosier’s lecture traces the origins of the Chinese Imperial Empire 

which was formed in 221 BC and lasted un
l 1911. China’s first Emperor, 

Qin Shi Huangdi (221-209 BC), unified China in 221 BC and proved to be an 

excep
onal bureaucrat, creator of infrastructure and Patron of the Arts. 

His greatest legacy is the TerracoJa Warriors The site is now recognised for 

its vast infrastructure of buildings 

Membership of The Arts Society Devizes is £50  for world class lectures 

October through to February 2025, or £30 from March to July. 

Alterna
vely come to this lecture as a guest - £8. Please email us first at 

theartssocietydevizes@gmail.com. 

To join the Society, go to www.theartssocietydevizes.org or search 

Facebook for The Arts Society Devizes. 

 



The Elisha Field Closing Times 

March 1   5.48pm 

March 8  6pm 

March 15  6.12pm 

March 22   6.24pm  

March 29  6.36pm  

hJps://sunrisesunset.willyweather.co.uk 

Market Lavington 

PL/2025/00424  Land at Freith , Freith. Agricultural storage building 

of standard agricultural construction.  

Easterton 

PL/2025/00587  Holly Tree House, Kings Rd. SN10 4PS. T1 Apple tree 

- Reduce crown by 3m and prune. T2 Oak - Reduce crown by 2m and 

crown lift. 

TG3 Conifers - Height reduction by 4m. 

PL/2024/10961 Residents Car Park, Haywards Place. SN10 4PP. 

Removal of existing garages and construction of a new dwelling with 

parking spaces and landscaped areas to the front and back. Cladding 

to elevations; and construction of pergola in the rear garden. 

 

https://development.wiltshire.gov.uk/pr/s/?tabset-167f1=3 

Or by visiting the council offices on the Devizes Library site  

March 29th 

Par
al Solar Eclipse 

Visible from our villages 

from 10.04 un
l Noon 

Maximum Obscura
on 

11.01 

 

Suppor'ng Men's Mental Health in Long Street 

 

Man Down meets on Thursday the 20th of March and the 3rd of April, 

between 7pm and 9pm at the Wiltshire Wildlife Trust building in Elm Tree 

Court, Long Street. Man Down is a men's, eighteen plus group, dedicated to 

removing the s
gma of men's mental health, geOng men talking, and 

reducing male suicide. Their Devizes group meets fortnightly. Just turn up, 

it's free to aJend, and there's no need to book. Listen, or join in and share, 

it's up to you, and there's no pressure. They offer peer support from lived 

experiences. It's a safe, non-judgemental, suppor
ve, and completely 

confiden
al group. For further informa
on, please go to mandown-

uk.co.uk. 



  Are you fed up with missing out on  

tickets for the Devizes Arts Festival?  

 

Have you ever thought of becoming  

A Friend of Devizes Arts Festival?  

 

For only £15 per year, you can become a friend of Devizes Arts Festival  

 Receive advance publicity of the event programme. 

 A pre-sale Priority booking window, which includes our 2025 

headline acts – world famous singers Kiki Dee & Carmelo 

Luggeri, space scientist Dame Maggie Aderin-Pocock, potter & 

ceramic designer Keith Brymer Jones and comedian Mark 

Watson – (be quick as priority pre-sale window closes on the 

5th March). 

 Discounted tickets for each event (max 2 per event). 

 An exclusive invite to the annual launch party 

 An invite to the AGM 

So what are you waiting for? Visit 

https://www.devizesartsfestival.org.uk/become-a-friend/ 

and become a friend of the Devizes Arts Festival today. 

Your subscription will also help secure the future of the 

Festival. 

MAY 13TH TO JUNE 15TH 2025 
 

 

Charity Quiz Night at The Pelican Inn 

From 7.30pm on Friday the 21st of March, The Pelican Inn, here in 

The Market Place, presents a Charity Quiz Night and Raffle in aid 

of Red Nose Day. It costs £2 per person to enter the quiz, and 

there'll be prizes for the winners.  

 

The raffle tickets will also be available  

throughout the weekend.  

Let's test your knowledge on  

the night and raise some cash. 

 

 



 

  



  CONCERNED ABOUT SPEEDING VEHICLES IN MARKET LAVINGTON? 

Think Speeding isn’t your problem in residen'al areas ? 

Recent speeds recorded in our village may change your mind ! 

SPIN HILL.      107 mph  

CHURCH STREET.       72 mph 

 

We all witness thoughtless drivers ignoring our speed limits and puOng 

our lives and property at risk. 

Now is the 
me to step up and give an hour or so a week to help deter 

dangerous driving in our village. 

Market Lavington Community Speedwatch Team is calling for more 

volunteers to help educate inconsiderate drivers. 

Full online training is provided and you’ll be joining a friendly group of 

villagers who are concerned about this local problem. 

 

To express your ini
al interest please email: 

clerk@marketlavingtonparishcouncil.gov.uk 

 

AEer which the Team Leader will be in touch to go through in more detail 

what is involved. Thank you we look forward to hearing from you. 

ROAD CLOSURE 

B3098 (Part), West Lavington and Market Lavington; from the new 

housing estate to part way up the hill to The Spring. 

To enable: D.R Groundworks to carry out new pedestrian traffic light 

crossing, resurfacing and lining works. 

 

Alterna
ve route: via B3098 (unaffected length) – C20 – A360 – B3098 

(unaffected length) and vice versa. 

The closure and diversion route will be clearly indicated by traffic signs.  

 

This Order will come into opera
on on 31 March 2025 and the closure 

will be required between the hours of 19:00 and 01:00 for 4 nights. It is 

an
cipated that the works will take the stated dura
on to complete 

depending upon weather condi
ons 

 



  
Blazin' Fiddles 

Wiltshire Music Centre, Bradford on Avon. 8 March 2025 

 

If you're hankering aEer a night of fast-paced fiddle music then this 

five-piece, award-winning ScoOsh folk band is the answer. Energe
c, 

vibrant and enlivening, the last 
me they played here they sold out, 

performing both solo and ensemble… 

Box Office Telephone  01225 860100 

hJps://www.wiltshiremusic.org.uk/event/blazin-fiddles/ 

A Spike of Green by Barbara Baker 

 

When I went out the sun was hot 

It shone upon my flower pot. 

 

 

And there I saw a spike of green 

That no one else had ever seen! 

 

 

On other days the things I see 

Are mostly old except for me. 

 

 

But this green spike so new and small 

Had never yet been seen at all 



 
Rights of Way Working Group 

 

We hope that some of you have noticed the work that is being carried out on 

footpaths and bridleways recently. We’re making the most of these winter 

months by cutting back hedges and overgrown areas to the fence line where 

possible, having liaised with adjoining landowners. This has two benefits. We’re 

very aware that some stretches are extremely muddy and so by widening the 

path it’s now possible to walk on grass. We’re considering options to address 

this problem. We’re also working with the Parish Council’s footpath contractor 

as clearer footpaths make it easier for him to maintain them.  

 

Together, we have cleared the following: 

MLAV2 from Canada Woods towards the “Dauntsey crossroads” with MLAV’s 

7 & 8 

MLAV6 from Spin Hill/Ledge Hill down past Wick Farm to the Dauntsey drive. 

MLAV26 from White St towards West Lavington 

MLAV27 from White St up to The Ridgeway 

 

Over the coming weeks, signs numbering the paths will be going up to identify 

them. If you notice a problem, please report via the MyWilts app and notify 

the Parish Council on clerk@marketlavingtonparishcouncil.gov.uk , both with 

details and photos.             

                                                       Thank you. 
 
Our Public Rights of Way network is a pleasurable way for people to enjoy the 

beau
ful views and rich biodiversity of our village.  The landscapes around 

Market Lavington are influenced by the underlying geology, soils and 

landforms which impact the flora and fauna, and the ecosystems they create.  

In Market Lavington we have rights of way that pass over grassland, through 

woodland and alongside globally significant chalk streams. The farmed 

landscape provides habitat and food for wildlife along the hedgerows, field 

margins and in the field corners, small copses and dew ponds. The hollow 

ways / sunken paths evolved by the cumula
ve effect of thousands of years 

of people and animals moving along them, contain unique and complex 

communi
es of plants, fungi, insects and other microorganisms.  There’s such 

a wealth of things to see along the way at all 
mes of the year, both near and 

far.   Jayne Taylor 



  
Village Spring Clean 

 

The Youth Council are organising a spring clean on Saturday 29th March, 

mee
ng 2pm at Broadwell as they’d like to get that area clean and 
dy 

before the schools Easter holiday. 

It also coincides with The Great Bri
sh Spring Clean fortnight. 

 

They would like to extend that to a liJer pick in the heart of the village if 

enough people come along, so if you’d like to join them they’d really 

appreciate your 
me. LiJer pickers, black sacs and some high viz jackets are 

available, but please wear your own if you have one, and we advise you to 

wear gloves. 

 

If you’d like to offer your 
me or want further informa
on, please contact 

j.taylor@marketlavingtonparishcouncil.gov.uk 

 

Lent Begins 

Shrove Tuesday 5th March 

Ash Wednesday 6th March Service at St John’s Devizes 

 

Study Group through Lent 

11th March to 15th April 

Tuesday evenings at 46 High Street, West Lavington 

Fruits of the Spirit  by Hazel Offner 

Everyone Welcome. 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2nd March 
Next before 

Lent 

 9th March 
Lent 1 

16th March 
Lent 2 

23rd March 
 Lent 3 

30th March 
Mothering 

Sunday 

 
 

9.00 
am 

Breakfast 
Church 
 West 

Lavington 

   
 
 

 9.30 
am 

  
 

Praise and 
Worship 

West 
Lavington 

 

 10.00 
am 

 Welcome to 
Worship, 

Great 
Cheverell 

  

 
Benefice 

Communion 
(BCP) 

 
Little 

Cheverell 

10.30 
am 

United 
Service with 

Trinity 
Market 

Lavington 
Community 

Hall 
 

Benefice 
Communion 

 
St Barnabas 

Church, 
Easterton 

 
 

United 
Service 

with Trinity 
Market 

Lavington 
Community 

Hall 
 

Mothering 
Sunday,  

Great 
Cheverell 

 
United 

Mothering 
Sunday 
Service, 
Market 

Lavington 
Community 

Hall 

 11.00 
am 

Simple 
Celebration 

Great 
Cheverell 

 Morning 
Prayer, 
Great 

Cheverell 
 

 

 4pm    Mothering 
Sunday 
Service, 

West 
Lavington 

Church Services in March 

Regular worship in our sister churches: 
9.00am Sunday and 11am Wednesday Mass 

at St Joseph’s Roman Catholic Church,  

4.30pm Ebenezer Baptist Church West Lavington. 

10.30 am Trinity Church in the Community Hall, Market Lavington 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

 

At The Community Hall 


